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CHAIR NISHIKI: ...(gavel)... Public Services

20
21

Committee, please come to order. One item on the agenda

22

today, PS-2, which read in regards to the amendment to

23

the Residential Workforce Housing Policy.

24

ITEM NO. 2

AMENDMENTS TO THE RESIDENTIAL WORKFORCE
HOUSING POLICY (C.C. No. 09-25)

25
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3

CHAIR NISHIKI: Let me start the meeting by

2

introducing the staff people here today. Representing

3

the Corporation Counsel, Kimberly Bal Sloper.

4

Representing the Committee Staff, Scott Jensen and Scott

5

Kaneshina, the Legislative Analysts, and our Secretary,

6

Clarita Balala.

7

Present today are Members Victorino --

8

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Chair.

9

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- Pontanilla --

10

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.

11

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- Medeiros --

12

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good

13

morning.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- Kaho'ohalahala.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good morning.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI: Excused are Members Mateo, Jo

17
18

Anne Johnson. And that is the Committee.
We'll start the agenda by accepting public

19

testimony. Mr. Stan Franco. And anyone else wishing to

20

testify, you can sign up either outside or with the

21

Committee Secretary.

22

Also, Members, I think you have in front of

23

you a January 11th letter from the Office of the Mayor,

24

from Mayor Tavares, also.

25

Good morning, Stan.
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4

...BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

2

MR. FRANCO: Good morning. Good morning,

3

Chair Nishiki and Members of the Public Service

4

Committee. It's good to be with you. My name is Stan

5

Franco and I'm the President of FACE Maui. I'm here to

6

speak on behalf of its almost 30 congregations and

7

community organizations. We represent families from all

8

walks of life. FACE Maui knows these families

9

personally. They sit in the pews of our churches such

10

as at St. Anthony, the Christian Ministry Church,

11

Lahaina United Methodist, Good Shepherd Episcopal

12

Church, Maria Lanakila, and Christ the King, to name a

13

few. The members of these congregations decide --

14

decided that affordable housing is one of their major

15

concerns. And that is why we are here today.

16

We are proud that our County passed a

17

Residential Workforce Housing Ordinance. We need more

18

homes built that are affordable to families with mom and

19

dad working in government, in tourism, in construction,

20

and other related industries. So the spirit of the law

21

is crucial. The goal is more affordable homes in Maui

22

County.

23

Not enough fee simple and rent -- rental

24

housing units for working families have ever been built.

25

And it is a crying public need. Every day, good
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1

families on Maui, Molokai and Lanai are being import --

2

being forced into impossible living situations, or even

3

cornered to move to the mainland to put an affordable

4

roof over their heads. And what we have built so far

5

does not reflect on who we are.

6

FACE Maui is clear about one thing: What,

7

where and how we build homes for Maui's people will

8

determine who we become.

9

Today, you are discussing the letter of the

10

law, specifically one way a potential developer may

11

satisfy the ordinance and help move our County in the

12

right direction, of ensure that more affordables are

13

constructed, and of putting our laborers and our

14

carpenters and our real estate industry back to work at

15

the same time.

16

The amendment you are considering today

17

proposes to decrease the percentage of affordable homes

18

from 40 percent to 25 percent required in proposed

19

developments with market rate homes below 600,000. Some

20

has -- some have testified that 40 percent is too steep

21

a number to realize when all the costs are computed.

22

FACE Maui believes that a double bottom line

23

needs to be considered by this Committee. And what we

24

mean is that a reasonable profit for the -- for the

25

builder and affordable homes actually constructed. A
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1

win-win situation is what we know this Committee's

2

about. And we are about it, too.

3

We recognize that for every affordable unit

4

that is to be built, some amount of potential profit is

5

lost by the builder. But we also know that for every

6

affordable unit that is not built, a real Maui County

7

family will not have a home to have family gatherings

8

like baby's first birthday, Christmas or New Year's

9

family celebrations, or simply a place for the kids to

10

do their homework.

11

Out of respect and love for the families we

12

know, and the many that we don't, FACE Maui believes

13

that a decrease from 40 percent to 30 percent can be

14

justified. However, we also believe that the 30 percent

15

should apply only to household incomes in the 80 to a

16

hundred and twenty cent -- twenty percent brackets. We

17

think that those with incomes over 120 percent can

18

afford to buy market price homes today.

19

Now, here's an example of the scenario we

20

believe the 30 percent affordable on-site could work:

21

In a proposed development of 100 homes, 70 would be

22

market rate -- rate and 30 would be affordable, with 15

23

homes built for families at 80 to 100 percent and 15

24

homes for folks at 100 to 120 percent of area median

25

income.
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1

With the proposed 25 percent scenario that you

2

are considering right now, this would be the math: With

3

100 homes proposed, 75 would be market rate, 25 would be

4

affordable. Half the homes, 12.5, would be at 80 to 100

5

percent and 12.5 for families at 100 to 120 percent of

6

area median income. Now, the difference of only five

7

units in the spreadsheet would make a big difference on

8

the other side of the equation. Five homes would be

9

built affordable for our families.

10

Now, in addition to the consideration of the

11

proposal that you have in front of you, we are acutely

12

aware that there are gonna be further modifications to

13

the Residential Workforce Housing or Policy. And we

14

propose that you consider these things in -- take into

15

consideration the future changes.

16

First, we would like you -- to see this

17

ordinance function to produce homes for our working

18

families. While we are grateful for every single

19

affordable unit produced for any member of our

20

community, whether by for-profit or nonprofit

21

developers, FACE Maui lifts up the reality faced by

22

families squeaking by on multiple jobs, many at

23

part-time, in a high cost economy of Maui County. They

24

don't have many good options available to them. There

25

are thousands of these families who are waiting for
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1

homes which they can buy without jeopardizing their

2

financial futures.

3

Second, we believe that mixed income

4

communities are possible and beneficial for Maui County.

5

We have always lived together from plantation days, when

6

we shared our foods, our homes and our cultures.

7

Isolating people from each other because of some having

8

dollars in the bank and others not having is foreign

9

concept to us. We cannot continue going down this path

10

because we'll lose our spirit of aloha and ohana which

11

welcomes all the people who come to visit us from the

12

many lands that we -- that they come from. It is just

13

right that we live together in an open society.

14

Third: We are pleased to see the Public

15

Services Committee wrestling with these hard issues on

16

how to increase affordable housing for our residents.

17

Even under the stress of the most painful economic

18

squeeze many of us can remember, we like to partner with

19

you, the Maui County Council and the County

20

Administration, to investigate productive, efficient

21

mechanisms for land acquisition and development of homes

22

truly affordable to those families sitting in the pews

23

of our churches and all others who wanna live, raise

24

their children and die here.

25

I thank you so much, FACE Maui thanks you as
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1

well, for listening to our testimony. We pray that the

2

great Akua continue to bless your work for Maui's

3

people. Mahalo.

4
5
6

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Stan. Any
questions for Mr. Franco? Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you,

7

Mr. Franco, for being here this morning. Appreciate

8

your testimony. You know, you mention about, you know,

9

old days when we did -- or the plantation did affordable

10

housing, it was basically fee simple. Today, when we

11

look at affordable housing in the policy, we looking in

12

-- in perpetuity. So there's a difference. But as far

13

as a -- a level of cost for affordables, I'm sure it's

14

gonna be affordable to those families, you know, the

15

median incomes that you represent. I thought I'd just

16

provide you with a comment in regards to fee simple and

17

in perpetuity.

18

The second item, you know, you mention on your

19

last page that you believe in mixed income families in a

20

given development area. Part of the ordinance that is

21

being proposed is that -- and -- and I agree with you

22

that we should have homogenized development, meaning all

23

income levels, but there is an opportunity for someone

24

that wanna develop to develop off-site affordable

25

housing, basically removing the affordable housing
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1

component from that particular development to another

2

site. And a more -- well, it's penalized in regards to

3

doing that by increasing the affordables at the

4

different site. So I -- I thought I'd share that with

5

you because, you know, in my heart, you know, I -- I --

6

I look at development today in the different light, that

7

when we talk about the General Plan and -- and the

8

conditions that are set forth in the General Plan, it --

9

it is mentioned that, you know, we -- we need integrated

10

homogenized type of community when we do planning, and

11

you know, if at all possible, not segregate by classes.

12

So thank you for your testimony. And --

13

and -- and, again, I say that I agree with your second

14

item on the last page where we should have mixed income

15

families of all type living together. Thank you. No

16

question. Just --

17

MR. FRANCO: Thank you.

18

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: -- my comments to you.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI: Also, let the record show the

20

presence of Gladys Baisa here. Good morning, Gladys.

21

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.

22

CHAIR NISHIKI: And you have a question?

23

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, I do. Thank you

24

very much. Thank you again, Mr. Franco, for being here

25

this morning, and thank you for your diligence. I know
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1

how hard you work at trying to provide housing for

2

Maui's people.

3

You know, I spend a lot of time pondering this

4

idea of collocated or homogenous neighborhoods. And,

5

you know, I -- I -- maybe I'm getting too old because,

6

you know, I'm gonna be 70 years old now. So I have this

7

romantic idea of what my plantation days were like.

8

But, you know, in those days, we did live in

9

neighborhoods that were segregated in a sense because

10

the higher income plantation bosses had beautiful

11

estates, big houses and big yards, which still exist

12

today, if you drive on Baldwin Avenue. And the rest of

13

us were in plantation-supplied housing when I was living

14

on the plantation. The housing was owned by the

15

plantation and they built the homes. And at that point

16

we lived rent-free. It was when the unions came in and

17

the perquisites were turned into cash that the

18

plantations began to charge rent. And that was when my

19

mother, being Portuguese and owning land Upcountry,

20

decided that we'd build a home rather than pay rent.

21

So, you know, my perspective may be just a tiny bit

22

different.

23

But what I'm concerned about, Stan -- and I'm

24

asked this a lot by people who I talk to this about --

25

this idea of homogenous neighborhoods, will this
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1

require, then, some kind of subsidy or some kind of tax

2

accommodation by the County so that the people who buy

3

and purchase those homes in these homogenous

4

neighborhoods will not be adversely affected by the

5

taxes, the property taxes, that will then be levied on

6

their homes? Have you thought about that?

7

MR. FRANCO: The -- no, I have not talked

8

about -- thought about the tax angle, you know, that

9

you're -- you're mentioning. But the thing is, you

10

know, if you have an affordable home in a market

11

community -- I think all of us have started off with --

12

you know, I -- I started off with an Arisuri -- Arisumi

13

home. And when I had built some equity in the home, I

14

could build something that was --

15

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.

16

MR. FRANCO: -- larger and -- and more to

17

the -- the needs of my family. So I -- I think we can

18

move up. I think people that are -- are going to be in

19

a market situation with affordable homes, you know, tax

20

policy of the -- that you folks set would have to

21

consider those folks, you know, as long as they live in

22

that home at that value, they would pay at that value.

23

And when -- if you know -- maybe what would -- and when

24

they sell the home, if they sell the home and move into

25

a -- a market price home, then they will pay -- maybe
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pay the additional tax that would be the accrued

2

value -- would reflect the accrued value of that

3

affordable home. Because, many times, affordable homes

4

in a market development would increase in value as you

5

-- you -- you're talking about, I think. And then

6

additional taxes you do into the current law. Maybe we

7

have to look at our tax policies so that our tax

8

policies reflect that the people, as long as they live

9

in that affordable home, would be paying a -- a certain

10

rate, but, if they do sell, then they would, you know,

11

have to pay a tax based on the accrued value from that

12

affordable home.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. I think you

13
14

understand what I'm trying to -- to say here.

15

MR. FRANCO: Uh-huh.

16

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Is that if you're going

17

to put low income people in an area where the property

18

values are really high, then it could have a very

19

negative impact on their finances unless we make some

20

kind of accommodation for them, because the property

21

will be more valuable because of where it is. So that

22

-- that's something I think we need to talk about and

23

think about when we do this, Chair. Thank you very

24

much.

25

MR. FRANCO: You're welcome.
Tonya McDade, CSR, RPR, CRR, CBC
tmcdadecsr@gmail.com

PS 1/13/10

1
2
3
4

14

CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions for
Mr. Franco? Bill Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. Franco, Happy New Year.

5

MR. FRANCO: Thank you, Bill.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And thank you for

7

being here and for providing your testimony that you

8

have done many times. And I appreciate FACE Maui

9

representing people that need housing.

10

Now, does FACE Maui -- and I think part of

11

your testimony did mention about Molokai and Lanai

12

besides the Island of Maui. So does FACE Maui also

13

represent families on those two islands?

14

MR. FRANCO: FACE Maui is a Maui organization.

15

And, unfortunate, we're not there on Molokai and Lanai,

16

but we -- you know, we want, as an organization, to

17

speak for those folks as well, even though we're located

18

here on Maui.

19
20
21

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for
that information.
Next, you know, Member Pontanilla talk about

22

homogenized communities, and Member Baisa, you know,

23

spoke about considerations that, you know, low -- lower

24

income families being put in -- in the same area as the

25

higher income families, or the market value homes may
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have an impact on their financing regarding property

2

taxes and so forth. I -- I wanna ask, there's also a

3

discussion -- and has been a discussion -- about

4

considering allowing the developer to build outside of

5

the developer's project or community plan region. And

6

the reason I bring that up is places like Molokai, Lanai

7

and Hana will not see large developments. And because

8

of that, we won't get a share of affordable housing as

9

associated with developments. So what is FACE Maui's

10

feeling about allowing a percentage of affordable

11

housing, being that some developers has -- have

12

mentioned that they would consider it and do it, to

13

build outside of the community plan region?

14

MR. FRANCO: Well, Bill, you -- you bring up,

15

you know, basically, exceptions that we have to look at,

16

you know, with Hana or anyplace else that is not the

17

general rule that we are trying to apply. We still feel

18

that mixed communities are the best way to go by for

19

this community. Because one of the concerns we have as

20

church people, as faith-based -- a faith-based

21

organization is that when we start building for people

22

and putting our poorer people, our -- you and me,

23

basically -- outside the development area, build it

24

someplace else in a -- in an area that's not -- not as

25

desirable, maybe, then we start creating a community
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1

that have been -- you know, the have and have-nots kind

2

of community. And we don't wanna do the ghettoizing of

3

Maui as a general rule. We don't want that to happen to

4

us. This is not who we are as people. We are people

5

that wanna share. We are hospitable people, we wanna

6

work together. I think it's against our nature as a --

7

a -- a -- a -- as -- as a community for that to happen.

8

So as much as possible -- and I know there are gonna be

9

exceptions to this, as you described -- we wanna

10

continue the idea of bringing the folks that are, you

11

know, with more money with the folks that have less

12

money in the same community so they can talk together,

13

there can be aspirations by those that don't have money,

14

that maybe they wanna move up to, you know, the --

15

the -- those with money, so they can work a little bit

16

harder. We did it as -- when I was grow -- our family

17

was growing up. We moved from Arisumi homes -- home to

18

a custom-built home that we are living in now. So I

19

want that opportunity for everyone to have as well. But

20

it has -- we -- we need to have developments that have

21

the mix of affordables and market.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No. I -- I -- I

23

appreciate your perspective. And I -- I do agree with

24

that perspective, but my question was more directed to

25

allowing some housing to be built in districts like
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1

Molokai, Hana and Lanai, not to move people there, but

2

to provide affordable housing for people that reside in

3

that area that need housing. And -- and that was my

4

question on whether FACE Maui thinks, you know, that

5

would be a good idea.

6

I agree that if there's a developer in Kihei,

7

then certainly, you know, the affordable housing should

8

be in that region. But if a small percentage of that

9

can be built in areas, again, like Molokai, Lanai and

10

Hana, where we won't see large developments and not

11

receive a share of affordable housing, that is my

12

question. My question is not whether we should separate

13

the haves from the have-nots or take housing out of the

14

project area. So on that particular focused question,

15

what -- what do you think?

16

MR. FRANCO: FACE -- FACE Maui is a reasonable

17

organization. And I think my last statement here was

18

that we wanna work with you.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

20

MR. FRANCO: You know, the -- as I mentioned,

21

if the conditions affect a certain community where a

22

development -- maybe, for instance, like Hana would --

23

it would have all affordables being built instead of,

24

you know, affordable, market. We're okay about building

25

all affordables because that's what we -- we are calling
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1

for, more homes for -- to be built for -- for our

2

people. So in the Hana situation, that we would have to

3

consider as a -- as maybe an exception to the whole rule

4

of mixing communities because there's a need for

5

affordables.

6

I -- I go back -- I think Gladys brought the

7

idea of the plantation days. Remember the plantation

8

days when the plantation was destroying their homes and

9

getting out of the housing business. What they did was

10

allowed the folks that were in the plantation to move to

11

Dream City -- I would love to see more dream cities

12

being built -- because it gave people an opportunity to

13

get into their own housing, get equity in their housing

14

so they could educate their children, save for

15

retirement. All of those were great, great big

16

benefits. And I think our people gained self worth by

17

moving out of the plantation homes even though a lot of

18

them were reluctant to do that because they were good --

19

it was a good life. But they got into their own places,

20

they could start then seeing that there was value in

21

themselves, they could work for their own, you know,

22

futures, if you may, and then their families' futures.

23

So I think it was a good thing.

24

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you,

25

Mr. Franco. Yeah. I -- I appreciate your perspectives
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1

because I -- we all know your sincerity about helping

2

putting affordable housing and increasing our inventory.

3

And I agree. You know, Hana Hotel and Hana Ranch took

4

the plantation houses down and provided their employees

5

to buy housing that was built in Hana. And, again,

6

those were Arisumi homes and, also, Hick Home -- Hicks

7

Homes. So, yeah, we have all gone through that step in

8

our housing. But thank you for being here this morning

9

and for your perspectives on this.

10

Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

11

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Mr. Victorino?

12

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank -- thank you

13
14

-- thank you, Chair.
Stan, thank you again for being here. And

15

I'll go in a different direction. Although I agree with

16

what my other colleagues said about homogenized

17

communities, I also realize that people have to have a

18

sense of where they wanna live and the communities for

19

which they wanna reside in. And you and I both know

20

that a lot of times has been Upcountry and Central Maui

21

because of the geographic family ties, all the proximity

22

of schools and all that. Now -- so part of this

23

development of homogenized communities would really have

24

to be the inclusiveness of other things like schools and

25

other essential core services so that people would feel
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1

comfortable, walk -- walkable communities, we talk about

2

that, right, Stan? So, I mean, that has to all be

3

inclusive in these -- these areas. But I go back to

4

your figures here. And -- and -- and I'm -- and I

5

understand what you're trying to -- to -- to come to as

6

far as this 80 to 120, and then you have the second

7

where you have from 40 to 30 percent. Yeah? And I

8

agree with you the problem when you -- when you reduce

9

figures like that, you then reduce the inventory of

10

affordable housing. So do you think -- besides these

11

kinds of changes that we need to sit down and work for

12

-- work with these developers, the County needs to get

13

back into the -- the housing business like we used to.

14

Remember with Waiehu and Skill Village and Kelawea Mauka

15

and all these developments that this County was -- had

16

the foresight to put together and gave people a chance

17

to own homes. And just what you said earlier, they were

18

affordables homes. And many of them have been sold to

19

market prices today, which have taken them out of

20

affordable. So my -- my question to you, based on all

21

these figures is one issue, but how do FACE Maui --

22

'cause what I'm hearing from you is let's give everybody

23

a chance to buy a house and then get some equity and

24

then buy a bigger and better place. That's the American

25

dream, right? I did that. I started Makawao, ended up
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Wailuku. I -- took me four houses. No help from

2

nobody, my wife and I did everything. You know that,

3

Stan. Okay. I got no problem with that. But what

4

about those who really want somewhere to raise their

5

family, to stay there, and how do we protect that group

6

of people from outsiders coming in and -- like you just

7

said, I sell my house for market rate 10 years later,

8

what does that do as far as the pricing and the taxing

9

of that person there? So how does FACE Maui want us to

10

address that? And, again, I throw that because your

11

figures all good, we can start with affordable housing,

12

but how do we keep 'em? In perpetuity, like

13

Mr. Pontanilla said? Well, that's part of the equation,

14

but you're also saying, give them a chance to build

15

equity so that they can build a bigger and better place

16

for their family. And I'm not against that. That is

17

the American dream. But the American dream on Maui has

18

become a nightmare. Do you agree with that?

19

MR. FRANCO: Yes.

20

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So let's not

21

have that nightmare repeat. What can we do so that my

22

children, your children, grandchildren, great

23

grandchildren, and seven generations, 10 -- I don't care

24

how many generations out -- can work, live and raise

25

their families here? That's the question I have.
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1

MR. FRANCO: Good question.

2

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Sorry, Stan.

3

MR. FRANCO: We have -- you know, I -- I think

4

we need -- again, we're talking about multiple

5

strategies. One of the thoughts would be, Mike, if we

6

maybe subsidized, you know, through government funding

7

of some kind the affordable homes, that those homes

8

would have to be in perpetual -- perpetuity. The rental

9

housing, I believe, when we build rental housing, we

10

should try to keep that in perpetuity as well because

11

that -- that is that first step. I took the first step.

12

I went into rental housing --

13

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.

14

MR. FRANCO: Before I -- I bought my first

15

house. That would be the first step for -- for many,

16

many families. So we wanna keep that at as low as cost

17

possible so people can move into that, that step. So I

18

think the -- there has to be several -- several things.

19

One -- now, I know John Andersen has talked to you about

20

Na Lani 0 -- Na Hale 0 Maui, that is one possibility.

21

You know, that -- that their organization can keep

22

properties in perpetuity. So that's one possibility

23

for -- for us as a -- as a County. So I think we gotta

24

do a look at multiple strategies. The first strategy

25

is, you know, do the rental housing and -- and keep it
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in -- in perpetual -- perpetuity. Do affordable housing

2

that may be subsidized by government funding, keep that

3

in perpetuity. Those that are not subsidized by

4

government funding, allow that to -- the -- the value of

5

that house to increase so that people can get equity

6

and -- and then they can start building their futures in

7

those homes. So it may be a -- a combination of all the

8

different strategies to make it happen for everybody.

9

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you.

10

And -- and -- and, again, I think, then, the

11

percentages, affordable and all that, can be tied into

12

some of those strategies. I think sometime we try to

13

make one strategy or one policy fit all, and it doesn't

14

seem to be working. So I -- I agree with you, multiple

15

strategies may be the -- the next step after we get

16

through with this -- this area.

17

But thank you, Stan. I appreciate your manao.

18

MR. FRANCO: Thank you, Mike.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other members have any

20
21

questions? Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know,

22

earlier, Member Medeiros tried to explain as far as, you

23

know, having housing, Molokai, Lanai and Hana. I -- I

24

think what it is, is that if -- if I do have a project

25

in Kahului, and which is a community plan area of
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Central, and if I wanna take part of the affordable

2

housing component and take it to another community

3

planned area, like Hana or Molokai or Lanai, maybe

4

that's something that your organization can take a look

5

at. Because those islands, you don't have any activity

6

-- island as well as area, you know, not too much

7

development activity. And the development activity is

8

in South Maui, Central Maui, West Maui. The possibility

9

of taking part of that affordable component and

10

supplement housing for Molokai, Lanai, as well as Hana.

11

So, you know, something that your organization can take

12

a look at -- at and see the feasibility of, you know,

13

that happening.

14

Thank you.

15

MR. FRANCO: Can I make a comment to that?

16

CHAIR NISHIKI: Sure.

17

MR. FRANCO: Again, I go back to my testimony,

18

Joe. You know, we want to make sure that the Council

19

knows, FACE Maui wants to make sure that we are -- wanna

20

work with you. We are part of a network of 66

21

organizations across the United States. We have

22

partnerships with various organizations that do this --

23

studies and research on -- on these issues. You know,

24

when anything comes up, if you want us to work with you

25

and use the network that we are involved with, we would
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offer that to you. And so whatever the situation may

2

be, so that we can work this thing out so that our

3

people win. And that's the bottom line.

4
5

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions?

6
7

Mr. Kaho'ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you,

8
9

Chair.

10

Stan, I just wanted to make a comment. And I

11

would wanna at least agree with your -- your perception

12

and your -- your vision for integrating housing so as

13

not to create the haves and have-nots. But just a note

14

that I'm in the community planning process for the Maui

15

Island General Plan. And it's interesting that some of

16

the kinds of concerns that have been raised in the

17

general planning processes have identified the fact that

18

the demographics of Maui Island is changing such that

19

what is considered to be a local population, those that

20

are born here and consider this to be their -- their

21

home, that number is reducing, and then those that are

22

coming into Maui to make this their -- their new home,

23

that number is increasing. And so we have, you know,

24

some of those challenges right now before us in the

25

general planning process. So I would encourage you and
Tonya McDade, CSR, RPR, CRR, CBC
tmcdadecsr@gmail.com

PS 1/13/10

26

1

FACE to consider carrying that message through to the

2

general planning processes as well. So that if it's a

3

policy decision that we need to make -- and, simply,

4

you're asking us to make a policy now on -- on making

5

sure that we're continuously looking at the integration.

6

So maybe this policy concern should be supported in the

7

General Plan so that this body, or any other

8

policymaking body, will have some instruction or

9

guidelines as to how to continue to look forward in the

10

next 20 years for Maui Island in terms of affordable

11

housing. So --

12

MR. FRANCO: Thank you. We will --

13

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank --

14

MR. FRANCO: We will actively consider Sol's

15
16
17

request.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you. Any other
questions from Committee Members? Mr. Medeiros?

18

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

19

And -- and just to follow up, Mr. Franco, with

20

my previous questions, and with the perspective of

21

Council Member -- Committee Member Pontanilla, the

22

reason I asked that question about being able to maybe

23

make a policy change to allow a small percentage, or if

24

a percentage is set at all, to be built outside the

25

community plan regions, such as Molokai, Lanai and
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Hana -- one of the other reasons for me asking that is

2

that in my East Maui District, Hana Ranch has been very

3

generous in donating 100 acres to the County to build

4

affordable housing. I have spoken to some developers.

5

And they said they would be willing to go into Hana and

6

build part of their affordable housing component on

7

lands like this.

8
9

And the advantage of this is it would even
reduce the costs of housing lower because the land was

10

donated. So that's why I -- I have a strong advocacy to

11

ask that this consideration be made for Molokai, Lanai

12

and Hana, or any other community plan region to be --

13

allow developers, and to allow, where the project is,

14

for that community, you know, to have some agreement

15

that certainly, you know, let five percent of it -- of

16

the component be built in an outside district.

17

So it's -- it's just a comment. And -- and

18

maybe if you wanna respond as your perspective on that,

19

because I -- I think in areas where large landowners are

20

willing to donate land for affordable housing, it's an

21

advantage for the County to get those housings built.

22

Right now, I'm currently working on part of

23

that 100 acres with my community, and with other

24

government agencies to build senior affordable housing

25

on part of that property. And we are moving forward
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1

fairly well on that. So I -- I think to have the

2

opportunity to have developers also be able to build on

3

those properties would be an advantage for us to

4

increase our inventory and affordable development

5

projects and -- and -- or increasing our -- our housing

6

for affordable housing.

7
8

So, Mr. Franco, if you have any comments on
that, I would appreciate it.

9
10

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Actually, I -- I wanted to
say something. I apologize for --

11
12

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Before you respond,
let me see if the Chair will allow it.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI: You know what --

14

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Excuse me. I'm sorry.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- are you Thelma Akita?

16

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Yes.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI: We're going to allow you to

18

speak.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Yeah.

20

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Thank you.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI: I'm sorry.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI: I'm real sorry.

24

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: I'm sorry. I -- I -- I

25

don't mean to interrupt. But, you know, as this is
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going on, we're over there listening and we're hearing

2

comments from each other. And something had come up to

3

address this particular question that you had. And one

4

of the things that came up is that we're not opposed to

5

it. You know, in fact, the needy areas, you know, they

6

really do, obviously, need it. And we think that it is

7

a possibility that we would support it because other

8

places have. They've made changes to the amount that

9

was given to those areas. And in Colorado, for

10

instance, they took five percent. And they put that

11

five percent in the most needy areas, like Hana, like

12

Molokai, like Lanai.

13

So, yes, you know, we would support that. But

14

we're saying not to take the whole thing and move it to

15

that area.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Our -- our

17

perspective is not to take the whole thing. It's

18

whatever a percentage would be reasonable and agreeable

19

by that community planned region and the developer. And

20

I just wanted to ask, are you also with FACE Maui, too?

21

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Yes. I --

22

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

23

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: I -- I am the new housing

24

Chair for FACE Maui. And, you know, Stan was previously

25

the Housing Chair. And I realize that I'm stepping into
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extremely large shoes. And I definitely am not as

2

eloquent and articulate as he is. But I'm passionate.

3
4
5
6
7

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And -- and would you
repeat your name again, please?
MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: My name is Thelma
Akita-Kealoha.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, okay. Okay.

8

Thank -- thank you for your perspective on -- on this.

9

And, Mr. Chairman, thank you for allowing her to

10

respond. And, Mr. Franco, thank you for your strong

11

advocacy for affordable housing for our working

12

families. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other

14

questions from Committee Members? Seeing none, thank

15

you, Mr. Franco.

16

The next speaker is Thelma Akita-Kealoha.

17

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Hi.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI: She is representing FACE Maui.

19

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Yes.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI: And stepping into the Housing

21

representative for FACE Maui.

22

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Yes. And I'm very happy

23

to be here this morning. Thank you for allowing me to

24

speak and interrupt. I, you know, was sitting there,

25

listening to the testimony. Originally, I was just
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gonna come up and -- and say that I had supported what

2

Stan had stated for FACE, but, you know, certain things

3

came up, and we're listening and we're thinking, oh, we

4

should say this, oh, we should say that. So I wrote up

5

something to -- to say to you.
I do work for Catholic Charities Hawaii. And

6
7

Catholic Charities Hawaii is very in support of

8

affordable housing. We do work with homeless

9

populations. Bishop Silva also stands behind this. He

10

has convened a group that has reviewed our ordinance.

11

And they are in support of what we are trying to do as

12

FACE Maui.

13

Also -- and, of course, I'm not sure that you

14

know that, you know, the Catholic Church is putting an

15

emphasis on affordable housing because they have a large

16

concern for the homeless. And I also wanted to add that

17

we feel that increasing the supply of housing for

18

working people will free up the units for the very poor.

19

Because we have those units. You know, so if we can

20

move these people along and get them into affordable

21

housing, that'll free those places up for the needy

22

people.

23

And, also, that by building integrated

24

communities, we would be building equity for families

25

that pay the higher taxes. So that would be worth it
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for those families. And these would be the families who

2

are more moderate income and not the really poor

3

families.

4

Okay. And that's all I had to say. And that

5

I support Stan wholeheartedly, and so does our

6

Committee. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions for Thelma?

7
8

Mr. Medeiros?

9

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

10

And thank you for being here and for your testimony and

11

information. And thank you for stepping into those big

12

shoes.

13

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: I'm very nervous.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You did mention a

15

jurisdiction, I think you said Colorado that --

16

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Colorado.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: -- that has that five

18

percent --

19

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Uh-huh.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: -- ratio, to be able

21

to build some affordable housing in more needy areas.

22

Do you know what part of Colorado?

23

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: You know, I have someone

24

here who can answer that question directly because he

25

works with a lot of people on the mainland and he
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represents FACE, he's the Executive Director for the

2

state. And he was the one that wanted to make sure that

3

you folks had that information rather than coming up

4

himself. If you want to have him respond to that, he

5

could.

6
7
8

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Okay. Is -is he planning to testify?
MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Well, he -- I asked if he

9

wanted to come up with me or put his name down, so he --

10

he wanted to respectfully ask if -- if you wanted him to

11

respond to that question, he could come up and --

12

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. That would --

13

that would be the Chair who would allow that, not

14

myself. But if he wants to provide that information, he

15

can certainly provide it as a testifier. But, yeah, I

16

would be interested in finding out where -- where that

17

particular jurisdiction is and just research more

18

information on that.

19
20
21

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: We could get that
information to you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. If you can get

22

it and get it to me, I -- I'd appreciate that.

23

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Sure.

24

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But thank you for

25

your testimony this morning and for your group's
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advocacy on affordable housing for our working families.

2

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: You're welcome.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Mahalo.

4
5
6
7

Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other
questions for Thelma? Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. And thank

8

you for sharing that information about that five

9

percent. Interesting, you know, when you mentioned

10

Colorado, it kinda -- Baldwin up, yeah. You know, I

11

been to Colorado one time and -- and I've gone through

12

several developments in Colorado. And, you know, when

13

we talk about integrated communities, you know, it

14

involves from the poorest of the poor to, you know, the

15

wealthy in one development area. So maybe, you know, if

16

you guys have an opportunity to further -- you know,

17

look at some of the things that Denver has done in

18

regards to providing affordable housing, mixed housing

19

for their jurisdiction, you know, similar what we're

20

trying to do -- we all talk about smart growth, but we

21

haven't seen smart growth yet on -- on this island

22

except for the old -- you know, the plantation camps,

23

which, to me, had smart growth. But when I, you know,

24

had gone to these different sites, you know, I saw that

25

and I was very impressed.
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And -- and, you know, there are projects that

2

are being proposed for this island, you know, not only

3

in West Maui, but Central Maui, in regards to the kind

4

of developments that I've seen where, you know, you have

5

a mixed integrated number of people living together. So

6

it -- it does work. So, yeah, I -- I would, you know,

7

encourage you guys to look into further developments

8

that were being built or are -- are developed in -- in

9

Denver. They have really, really good models that take

10

care of homeless, too.

11

Thank you.

12

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Thank you. You know, one

13

of the things we wanna do is we wanna preserve what we

14

have as well, you know, so -- instead of just seeing all

15

that multiple buildings. I live Upcountry and I come

16

down every day. And I enjoy my drive. And I would hate

17

to see Wailuku just covered with buildings as I'm

18

driving down, you know. So I -- I would really

19

appreciate -- this is my personal -- I would really

20

appreciate the smart growth and integrated communities.

21
22

CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions from
Committee Members? Seeing none, thank you --

23

MS. AKITA-KEALOHA: Thank you.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- Thelma. Drew Astol [sic].

25

MR. ASTOLFI: I'm sorry. My name's Drew
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Astolfi, I'm the State Director of FACE. And I -- I

2

didn't plan to testify. I'm -- I'm sorry about that.

3

But since the question came up, just to be real

4

specific. And I don't know a tremendous amount about

5

this, but the example that we were thinking of was the

6

community of Telluride, in Colorado, which was a ski

7

town and sort of faced -- their County faced some of the

8

same problems that we're facing here where very wealthy

9

individuals were coming in and buying sort of the

10

central town up. And people who'd grown up there were

11

sort of being forced off into other places. And so they

12

created an ordinance very similar to ours. And they

13

later amended that ordinance to allow for -- I -- I

14

think it was five percent -- and I'm not sure -- of the

15

developer to build off-site. But they -- they did

16

require the 25 percent, or 22 percent, if I'm

17

remembering it wrong, to stay on-site because they were

18

trying to continue to keep the central town integrated.

19

A number of those towns in Colorado sort of

20

faced this problem in the eighties. And that's -- that

21

was their response to it.

22

And if you are interested, we -- we will dig

23

that up quickly and get it back to you. That's about

24

all I know about it, though.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you very much. Any
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questions for Drew? Sol?

2

COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. Drew,

3

while -- while you're mentioning that, you know the

4

question that Member Baisa had asked earlier, are you

5

familiar as to how these areas --

6

MR. ASTOLFI: Yeah.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: -- have dealt

8
9

with them?
MR. ASTOLFI: That's a -- thank you.

10

Actually, they -- they did come up against what you're

11

talking about. They had two solutions -- or two

12

responses to it. One was that the families being

13

targeted -- and in our ordinance, I believe it's -- or

14

the changes you guys are thinking about is 80 to 120.

15

Those people aren't quite low income, so they could

16

probably afford the higher taxes because they're getting

17

a long-term benefit from it. Because even though

18

they're taxed more per year, they're equity goes up more

19

over a period of time because they're -- because they're

20

in this integrated community.

21

But the other answer to it was -- and some --

22

I -- I believe that Jackson Hole has done this. They

23

actually put a freeze or a -- or reduced the -- the tax

24

rate for people on fixed incomes. And they might have

25

limited it to senior citizens. I know that Oahu
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1

considered this about four years ago. And Ann Kobayashi

2

was the person who did it. I'm not totally sure what

3

they -- they did, but it was a -- because the rising --

4

you know, our -- our tax rates in Hawaii aren't really

5

high per building, but -- but our value is high, so it

6

ends up paying a lot, right, so it's the same as high

7

tax rates. So what she did, I believe, was to freeze

8

the -- the tax for senior citizens. And they would have

9

to pay the difference if they sold and made a profit on

10

the unit. But as long as they were living in the unit,

11

they didn't have to pay that, which did mean that there

12

was a tax burden, an additional tax burden on their

13

heirs, but -- but it did solve the problem of forcing

14

them out, which I think was happening in Kalihi for a

15

little while.

16

Does that make sense?

17

COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. And

18

as -- as you're getting some other information that

19

might be helpful to us, if you can find other models or

20

example of that, that would be also helpful.

21

MR. ASTOLFI: We -- we will look into it

22

quickly. I know you guys are trying do this fast, so

23

we'll get whatever we can to you.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you very much.
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1

MR. ASTOLFI: Thanks.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI: Anyone else in the -- I'm

3

sorry. Mr. Medeiros?

4

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

5

And what -- what was your last name, if you can spell

6

it?

7

MR. ASTOLFI: It's Astolfi, A-S-T-O-L-F-I.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

9

MR. ASTOLFI: Italian; not Tongan.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Italian, right, yeah.

10
11

Well, I lived in Italy three years, so --

12

MR. ASTOLFI: Good for you.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, yeah, if you can

14

get us that information, or even other jurisdictions, we

15

would appreciate it. And -- and certainly we can do our

16

research, too, but if you have that information, that

17

would be helpful. So thank you for coming up to

18

testify.

19

MR. ASTOLFI: Thanks for having me.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo. Mahalo,

21

Mr. Chairman.

22

CHAIR NISHIKI: David?

23

MR. GOODE: Morning, Chairman, Members of the

24

Committee. Happy New Year. My name is David Goode.

25

I'm President of KSD Hawaii. I'm also the current
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President of the Maui Contractors Association.
And I wanna start by saying we agree with FACE

3

Maui. There's a dual goal here that -- that needs to

4

happen. And one is to get people into homes that may

5

otherwise not be able to.

6

And, secondly, we need to get our workforce

7

back to work. This includes contractors or suppliers or

8

subcontractors or workers, people in the mortgage

9

business, et cetera. You don't need me to reiterate

10

what's going on out there. But we fully support those

11

due -- dual goals.

12

Previously, I -- in written testimony, I

13

proposed 15 percent rather than 30 or 25. I don't need

14

to elaborate on that a lot. But I think, if you do a

15

fair amount of research, you'll see the 15 percent

16

number is more in line with what has produced the most

17

homes around the country. My feeling is if you really

18

wanna spur it, go lower; and you'll see the results, you

19

can always move higher later.

20

I know last Committee meeting I attended,

21

there was discussion, fair amount of discussion, about

22

what the percentage applied to. So if you talk about a

23

100-unit development as an example, it's 25 percent, 30

24

percent of what -- and if you do the units off-site, you

25

count them. I'd like to suggest that the Committee keep
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1

it simple. You put 100 units in a development, whatever

2

the percentage is you folks come up with, okay, say 25,

3

you gotta do 25 units, whether off-site, on-site,

4

combination, in Hana, just make it 25. And, that way,

5

we don't have to get into a big squabble and spend a lot

6

of Staff time and the Department's time trying to figure

7

that number out. Just keep it simple.

8
9

I'd also like to just point out something I
pointed out a while ago. And I don't remember if it's

10

fresh in your memories. But when we did our project in

11

Makawao, we had a problem with every local bank would

12

not accept the deed, the foreclosure language that's

13

currently in the ordinance. It's a very simple change.

14

I know I pointed out this before. I can certainly work

15

with Staff to come up with some language. But none of

16

the banks would lend. And I'm sure they won't now.

17

It's even worse in terms of their restrictions. The

18

only banks that would lend are a few of our credit

19

unions. So thank God a couple of our credit unions

20

stepped up and loaned on those deed-restricted homes.

21

So it's a minor change, but do it now. Don't wait for

22

the next round. I know you're dealing with the

23

percentage. I -- I commend the Committee on that. But

24

let's -- let's nick this one, too, because we're not

25

gonna get any of the local banks involved if we don't
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change that.

2

I also wanna comment quickly on the housing

3

mix idea. The -- what I see is there's -- that

4

six-hundred-thousand dollar limit, you really have two

5

classes of developments. The high end stuff, it -- it's

6

just not realistic to think that -- in my opinion, that

7

you're gonna put a lot of workforce housing units in

8

there. I don't think a lot of folks that would go in

9

those units actually wanna live in Kapalua, wanna live

10

in Wailea. However, those units can produce a lot of

11

units in Hana, they can produce a lot of units in

12

Molokai, Lanai, and even within their community plan

13

district.

14

So I fully support -- or Maui Contractors

15

Association supports the concept of having the option of

16

putting some of the homes in other community plan

17

districts, because we're really what it's about for the

18

developer's flexibility. It's like being a football

19

coach. You know, your quarterback goes down, and your

20

second quarterback goes down, you gotta have some

21

flexibility, you gotta have that third one to go to.

22

Otherwise, it doesn't get done. So flexibility is

23

extremely important. And we like that idea of being

24

able to move outside the community plan districts, at

25

least some of the units.
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1

And that's it.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.

3

MR. GOODE: Thank you.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions for Mr. Goode?

5

Mr. Medeiros?

6

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

7

Mr. Goode, thank you for being here this morning and for

8

your testimony.

9
10

MR. GOODE: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And Happy New Year.

11

Yeah, we did discuss, you know, how to figure the

12

component on the affordable housing as it's attached to

13

the development. And I think the -- the question came

14

up whether -- and for the example that was -- you kinda

15

alluded to, if you have 100 units being built, 25

16

percent of that units will be affordable. The question

17

came up, is it 25 percent that's added to the 100 units

18

or 25 percent included in the 100 units. And that's

19

where the debate was. So in -- in -- in your

20

perspective, you're saying that 25 percent of the units

21

should be part of that 100 -- 100 number, is that

22

correct? So we -- we're clear on this?

23

MR. GOODE: Yeah. Let -- let me if I -- if I

24

may do an example. Let's do the 100-unit example, 25

25

units, okay, my suggestion of keeping it simple. You
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1

gotta make 25 affordable units, workforce housing units.

2

You can put 'em on your project, you have 100 market and

3

25 workforce. Okay. You could put half of 'em on your

4

project, 13, say, so you got 87 market, 13 workforce,

5

and you put 12 in Hana.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.

7

MR. GOODE: So you get 25 total. Or 100 work

8

-- 100 market on your site, and 25 off-site, maybe 13 in

9

the community plan region and 12 somewhere else. As

10
11

long as you produce 25 -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So your

12

perspective is it's 25 units in addition to the 100

13

units? That's what you're saying. Because you're

14

saying you can put 100 units on the project site, and

15

the other 25 units can go other places, or combinations

16

thereof. Is that what you're saying? We're -- we're --

17

we're not saying, you know, where you can put 'em.

18

We're -- the debate was over is that 25 units part of

19

the 100 number, inclusive in there, or is it in addition

20

to the 100 number? And that's the perspective I was

21

asking of you. So what is your --

22

MR. GOODE: I know this is really hard to

23

quantify, but what I look at is you have a project, you

24

can put 100 units in there, whatever, market or

25
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No. The --

2

MR. GOODE:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: The question is not

(Inaudible).

4

where we put 'em. The question is, is that 25 units

5

part of the 100 units? Meaning --

6

MR. GOODE: Yes.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: -- if it's part of

8

the 100 units, then you're building 75 market value

9

units --

10

MR. GOODE:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: -- and 25 affordable.

(Inaudible).

12

That's the debate that came up; not where we put 'em.

13

So what is your understanding that the 25 units are part

14

of that 100 units, and not in addition to?

15

MR. GOODE: You mean -- when you say my

16

understanding, you mean the current ordinance or --

17

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No, no.

18

MR. GOODE: The proposal?

19

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: What you mentioned

20

about 25 units, I wanted to know what you were talking

21

about when you said 25 percent. Is that part of the

22

total, you know, project number or in addition to the

23

project number?

24

MR. GOODE: It's both. I'm saying if your

25

project can produce 100 of anything, then you owe 25
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somewhere.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.

3

MR. GOODE: Okay. That just keeps the math, I

4

think, as simple as possible. Instead of saying, well,

5

I build 100 here and 25 over here, I build 125 and then

6

try and take 25 percent of that. That gets --

7

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

8

MR. GOODE:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: See, that's where the

10

(Inaudible).

debate came in.

11

MR. GOODE: That gets unwieldy --

12

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Yeah.

13

MR. GOODE: Just --

14

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So thank --

15

thank you for trying to explain your perspective on

16

this. Okay. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

17

MR. GOODE: You're welcome.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI: You're welcome. Mr.

19
20

Pontanilla, followed by Gladys.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know,

21

our last meeting that we had regarding this particular

22

agenda item, I -- I was kinda confused because if we say

23

that we're gonna build on-site, 100 units on-site, my

24

perspective is that based on the new requirements that

25

is being proposed, 25 percent of that 100 will be
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1

affordable. So you have 100 total units; 75 market, 25

2

affordable.

3

And then there's another side of this thing,

4

if you go outside of the project area, that you provide

5

40 percent from that 100 for affordables, meaning that

6

40 percent of the total 100 will be affordable at a

7

different site. And the confusion that I have is that

8

if we're gonna move this thing off-site, do you have the

9

ability now to include the additional in that project

10

site? In other words, we're gonna take off -- when you

11

look at on-site, 75 will be market, 25 will be

12

affordable on-site. When you take it off-site, then now

13

you have the ability to build 100 market and 40

14

affordable off-site. And then when you do the

15

calculation, the 40 -- 40 you build off-site is not 40

16

percent. But, you know --

17

MR. GOODE: It would be about 30, yeah.

18

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: That's right. 29

19

percent, exactly.

20

MR. GOODE: 29, 30.

21

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And -- and -- and the

22

number that you need to look at, if you're gonna do

23

that, is probably between 50 and 55 percent of the

24

total. So, in other words, when you look at everything

25

else, you know, you would be building 150 units to
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1

satisfy the 40 percent. So I -- I thought I -- I just

2

point out the thing to you because, you know, 40

3

straight off the 100 will not give you 40 off-site.

4

Thank you.

5

MR. GOODE: If I --

6

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And -- and -- and

7

that -- that -- that's a condition that is given to any

8

developer if he decides to move off-site. And --

9

and the talk, I understand, is it's gonna take new

10

infrastructure probably, it's gonna take probably new

11

entitlements, but that's a choice that you make --

12

MR. GOODE: Uh-huh.

13

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: -- in -- in going

14

off-site. So I thought I'd make that clear. Thank you.

15

MR. GOODE: If I could comment real quickly, I

16

think that's worthy of consideration, for sure. I think

17

you always need to look at, well, what if you do

18

half-half, some on-site, some off-site, how that math

19

would work. Because, again, keeping it simple, when

20

you're looking at doing a project, you gotta run some

21

basic numbers. If you don't even understand it, it's

22

really hard to run any numbers. So --

23
24
25

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Understandable.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions for
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Mr. Goode? Gladys Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair.

3

And thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. I think you helped me to

4

get a clearer understanding of what's before us, because

5

I was not able to attend that last meeting. But,

6

anyway, Mr. Goode, with your experience -- I'm trying to

7

-- to think about what we're proposing here -- as a

8

developer, is there an incentive now for you to build

9

off-site because now you get to build 100 market-priced

10

homes plus the affordables off-site? Because what we're

11

trying to do here is to get affordable housing built.

12

So as a developer, would it be more of an incentive for

13

you to go with the off-site deal because you get to

14

build more market-priced homes? I wanna make sure we're

15

not -- you know, unintended consequence.

16

MR. GOODE: Unfortunately, I can't give you a

17

straight answer. The -- this is so dependent on what

18

the -- what's happening on that particular site that

19

you're proposing and what's available otherwise and what

20

those costs are. It's -- it changes, you know, month to

21

month. At some point, you have to make a decision to

22

say, "Oh, I'll go this way or I'll go that way." And

23

there is no --

24

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No straight answer.

25

MR. GOODE: There's no straight answer,
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unfortunately.

2

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. That's

3

usually the situation we're dealing with. Thank you

4

very much, though, for being here and sharing your

5

experience with us. Thanks.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions for

6
7

Mr. Goode? Seeing none --

8

MR. GOODE: All right.

9

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- thank you, David.
MR. GOODE: Thanks, Chair.

10
11

...END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

12

CHAIR NISHIKI: We're going to take a

13

15-minute recess. This Committee is in recess 'til

14

10:20.

15

RECESS:

16

RECONVENE: 10:21 a.m.

17

Thank you. ...(gavel)...
10:06 a.m.

CHAIR NISHIKI: ...(gavel)... Public Services

18

Committee, please reconvene. Turn to -- is there anyone

19

else wishing to testify out there? Ma'am? No? Anybody

20

out there wishing to testify? Seeing none, if there are

21

no objections, the Chair will close public testimony.

22

COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. The document you

24

want to look at is dated December 9th. And I'll wait

25

until all of you have turned to that. The cover letter
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1

is from the Corporation Counsel, from Kimberly Sloper,

2

to Wayne Nishiki. Be easier to start from the back.

3
4
5
6

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. December 8th,
getting close. Okay, I have it. I have mine.
CHAIR NISHIKI: You got it? Joe, got it?
Sol? Gladys?

7

COUNCILMEMBER

8

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.

9

CHAIR NISHIKI: The -- I hope everyone has an

: Yes.

10

understanding of exactly what the ordinance reads.

11

There is -- in the ordinance, if you turn to Page 2,

12

there are calculations for the on-site and then there

13

are calculations for the off-site. In the calculation

14

for the on-site, if you build 100 units, 75 will be

15

market, 25 will be affordable. If you look at the

16

off-site, if you build 100 units, 100 will be market, 40

17

will be affordable. Any questions?

18

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair?

19

CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Medeiros?

20

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

21

So on -- on the off-site breakdown, the 100 market is

22

100 percent market or 100 units you're talking about?

23

Okay. And then 40 percent affordable or 40 units

24

affordable, in the example of 100 units, I'm not real

25

clear. If we're gonna allow the off-site, and the
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1

original project calls for 100 units, as far as housing

2

units, whether it's market or -- or affordable, with the

3

example of 100 units -- so if they go off-site, they're

4

gonna build 100 units on-site and 40 units off-site as a

5

breakdown of 40 percent, right?

6
7
8
9

CHAIR NISHIKI: That is what the ordinance
currently reads.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Okay. Thank
you for that clarification. Mahalo.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI: I think that Mr. Pontanilla --

11

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- wants to have discussion

13

now in regards to perhaps a change in the calculation

14

for off-site. Mr. Pontanilla?

15

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know,

16

what I stated earlier to Mr. Goode in regards to the --

17

the off-site, you know, based on the ordinance of 40

18

percent of the total number of on-site market rate

19

units, in actuality, if you go -- you know, if you

20

strike 40 percent on the 100, then effective -- you

21

know, the effective number of affordable off-site would

22

become like 29 percent of the total. So what I wanna do

23

is, to make it true 40 percent, to amend the 40 to 50

24

percent for off-site considerations. And with the 50

25

percent, we truly get 40 percent of the affordables.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. So you -- you have
justification?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. During the --

4

well, the calculation -- when I did the calculation

5

based on the numbers that are on this proposed

6

ordinance, when you strike the 40 percent on the 100, 40

7

of those 100 is affordable. But now you're gonna add to

8

the market side of that particular development the

9

difference. So now the difference is -- you know,

10

rather than building 100 units, in actuality, you know,

11

you're gonna be building 140 units based on 40 percent.

12

Or you do the calculation in regards to off-site as

13

compared to the total, the percentage that you get is

14

only 29, 30 percent, or close to 30 percent. But if

15

we're talking about true 40 percent, then we need to

16

look at 50 -- 50 percent of that 140 as affordable.

17
18
19
20

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other
discussion in regards to -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And -- and, Chairman,
let me explain more, yeah.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI: Go ahead, Joe.

22

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Whenever someone

23

decides to go off-site, you know, that's a choice of

24

that particular developer. And, you know, we all talk

25

about, you know, trying to get integrated communities
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1

here on Maui. But, you know, off-site is his choice,

2

you know, but there's other consideration that need to

3

be taken in, in regards to off-site. Yeah, it's gonna

4

be added cost to the developer because he may need more

5

infrastructure to get to a development, or he may even

6

need entitlements. We don't know. So, you know,

7

basically, when you look at the proposal, it's, you

8

know, pretty much discouraging developers from going

9

off-site.

10

Thank you.

11

CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other comments in regards

12

to the off-site increase to 50 percent that we may

13

amend, Joe? Mr. Medeiros?

14

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

15

Yeah, I -- I -- I understand Member Pontanilla's

16

calculations and reasoning behind his proposal of

17

increasing it to 50 percent. And -- and it is,

18

actually, you know, at that point, discouraging instead

19

of encouraging to developers to develop off-site.

20

Because the off-site units will require all the

21

entitlements that they cannot use from the project to do

22

it. That's my understanding. So they would have to go

23

through the process for the entitlements, plus they

24

would have to find land to do it, which'll cost more.

25

And so I -- I think Member Pontanilla's proposal to
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1

increase it to 50 percent would -- when, in actuality,

2

it ends up being 40 percent of the total units, you

3

know, has merits to it. I'm just thinking that I wanna

4

be sure that it's not discouraging to the point that

5

they may not consider moving off-site projects or

6

building off-site, such as Molokai, Lanai and Hana in --

7

in this proposal. But I -- I think for us in Hana,

8

where the property has been donated, it reduces the cost

9

of building off-site for affordable units in Hana. So I

10

can see it as an advantage that we have in Hana because

11

we have the land.

12

So for now, you know, I -- I'm in support of

13

Member Pontanilla's proposal. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

14

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?

15

CHAIR NISHIKI: I was talking about, Mike,

16

Joe's increasing --

17

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- of the off-site --

19

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- to 50 percent.

21

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Thank you,

22

Chair. And -- and I was gonna weigh in on that because,

23

you know, there's two sides of every -- every story, or

24

two sides to every coin. And let's put it this way:

25

Grant you, if you go off-site, maybe you have to pay
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1

more for your infrastructure and other improvements,

2

but, also, there may be advances to the situation such

3

as, if you build off-site, you build more homes in that

4

appealing area. That area, let's say, for example, it's

5

a South Maui beachfront, they build this beautiful

6

subdivision, but they build the affordable component

7

outside of the district, outside of the area, you know,

8

they build it in -- whether it's Hana, Molokai, Lanai --

9

you know, I want affordable housing, I don't care where

10

it's built. I'm very cognizant of that. However, it's

11

cheaper for them to build off-site than it is to build

12

on-site when it costs -- talking land costs and

13

development costs. You know, there are some real

14

advantages to the developer.

15

So I can support what Mr. Pontanilla is trying

16

to do because of the fact, I believe, that we need to

17

make sure that if they're going to take advantage of

18

this off-site development that there is more affordable

19

housing built for the people of Maui County, that we

20

come out ahead. Because, in past, we have done a lot of

21

stuff and come out on the short end of the stick. And I

22

don't wanna see that happen anymore. So I can agree

23

with Mr. Pontanilla's rationale because of the 40

24

percent, when you go off-site, ending up more like 30

25

percent. So let's put it 50, we end up with a true 40
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1

percent. Yeah, I can handle that. I think that's fair.

2

But I think the developer would have to really weigh in

3

which is more advantageous for them. And I think if we

4

do that, maybe we would have more of what was said

5

earlier today, homogenized communities, they'll stay

6

within that area instead of trying to build off-site all

7

the time. And then if they decide to do it, whether

8

it's Hana, Molokai, Lanai -- I don't care where --

9

outside of the project district, eh, then they would

10

have that larger number of affordable houses being

11

built.

12
13
14
15
16

So that's all I have to say about that,
Mr. Nishiki. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other comments
in regards to Joe's proposal?
The Chair really -- after listening to Joe,

17

really has no problem. I think that in lieu of, again,

18

giving a developer the choice, I think that we are

19

giving them, basically, two opportunities, build on-site

20

or build off-site, but this is what the calculation is.

21

Right now, with the 25 percent, I think that

22

even from the letter from our Mayor today, this movement

23

by this Committee, hopefully, will spur the Development

24

Committee with a much needed aid to this ordinance.

25

Again, without -- and -- and -- and -- and I'm -- and
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1

I -- I have spoken with Mr. Mateo, without really

2

killing the spirit of what the ordinance was set out to

3

do. And, again, in lieu of these times, hopefully, this

4

Council will be helping the Development Committee by

5

passing out this portion of the ordinance.

6

Any other discussion? Gladys, go ahead.

7

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair.

8

Thank you for mentioning the letter that we received

9

from the Mayor. I find it interesting that the Mayor

10

comments on the 25 percent, but really doesn't talk

11

about the other piece of this, which is the off-site.

12

And I was wondering, we don't have Housing and Human

13

Concerns here today to comment on where we're going.

14

I've -- you know, is -- is that a good thing?

15

CHAIR NISHIKI: Uhmm.

16

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know, they're

17

commenting on half of the legislation that's being

18

proposed, but not the other half.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI: Well, you're -- you're right

20

in -- in the area of the comment from them. I think

21

that in the draft ordinance that we had passed -- well,

22

we had passed out here from the Corporation Counsel, I

23

think Administration was in favor.

24

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI: The only part that is not
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1

answered is this slight amendment that Joe is proposing.

2

And so if you feel that you want this to occur, I can

3

tell you the consequences. The consequences is that

4

developers will then have the old ordinance, which is 40

5

percent that is now existing.

6

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI: I thought it was the

8

Committee's intention of trying to help the Development

9

Committee that came by adjusting this part of the

10

ordinance. And so that, I guess, is something that we

11

will wrestle with as we make this decision today.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. I under -- I -- I
understand, Chair, what you're saying.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.

15

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I just found it

16

interesting that while they would comment on half of

17

your proposal, they didn't comment on the other half.

18

And I wondered if there was a reason.

19
20

CHAIR NISHIKI: The reason is, is because this
was suggested to us by Mr. Pontanilla this morning.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. On the original

21
22

proposal.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh, the original proposal --

24

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- they've -- already have
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said that they are in favor of it.

2

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Of the 25 percent?

3

CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.

4

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Is there somewhere in

5

this letter where it talks about the other piece?

6

Off-site?

7

CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh, I don't -- I don't know

8

if, you know, Charmaine had the opportunity to -- to

9

digest the entire ordinance, so I'm not really making

10

any excuses for her. Just the fact that this was the

11

letter that she sent to us.

12

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I -- I -- I understand

13

and I see what's before us. I just -- I just wondered

14

why they didn't comment on the total proposal, and did

15

they have any concerns about it. And we don't have

16

anybody from the Department here to ask.

17

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?

18

CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Pontanilla?

19

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: May I suggest, if you

20

wanna move forward, I have no problems, but, from now

21

until first reading, you know, have the Administration

22

provide you with comments in regards to the other areas

23

of this proposed ordinance, including the amendment --

24

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.

25

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: -- before first
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reading.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.

3

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good idea.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Gladys.

5

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good idea.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI: And -- and the reason why I

7

say this, Committee Members, is this: We've got time

8

deadlines, okay. We've got the Lanai affordable housing

9

project that is going to be on the agenda, and you know

10

we've got a 45-day pocket to make a decision on it. We

11

go directly into Budget. We will not deal with this

12

ordinance until after the Budget. So if it is your

13

intention to wanna help by lowering this percentage, I

14

would say you need to act today. However -- and I've

15

been patient, you know, with trying to make sure that

16

all of you understand the ordinance. However, if any of

17

you have any reservations, please state it now. If you

18

don't agree with it or agree with it, that is going to

19

be shown in your vote. But if you do not understand

20

this ordinance, I think that you will need to so state

21

right now today.

22

Gladys, go ahead.

23

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. I want to assure

24

you that I certainly understand what you're trying to

25

do, and the urgency. I just think Member Pontanilla's
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idea is good. Let's have them respond prior to --

2

CHAIR NISHIKI: Right.

3

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: -- us taking it further.

4

Thank you.

5
6

CHAIR NISHIKI: So I guess -- go ahead, Mr.
Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

7
8

In light of you wanting to move this ahead -- ahead --

9

and I'm assuming you wanna take action on this today, is

10

that correct?

11
12

CHAIR NISHIKI: I'm just giving you the whole
story.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI: And -- and that is totally up

15

to you people.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI: I'm just one person. But I

20

just kind of wanted to give you an idea of the calendar

21

and --

22

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- what we're faced up

24
25

against. So -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Personally, myself, I feel
like we've really had a full discussion.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI: Personally, myself, I feel

5

like it has been given to us by the Administration, and

6

we have worked this far with just this portion of the

7

ordinance, of lowering of the percentages of the

8

affordables. Personally, myself, I think that the

9

Development Committee and -- and -- and -- and many

10

other members of the public have supported it, maybe not

11

the exact percentages. But I think that it is a good

12

portion of this bill that we are now -- we're -- we're

13

now addressing.

14
15

And, finally, I think that when I have spoken
to Danny, who authored the bill, he supports it.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI: And -- and -- and -- and he is

18

the godfather of this Workforce Housing Bill.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Right.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI: And so, yes, I feel good about

21
22

it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. And -- and,

23

Mr. Chairman, yeah, certainly I would support, you know,

24

your decision on that. But, yeah, what my question is,

25

is Member Pontanilla is proposing an amendment, but
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1

there isn't a motion on the floor yet, right?

2

CHAIR NISHIKI: No motion.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI: And -- and -- and so --

5

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: We're -- we're in

6

discussion right now.
CHAIR NISHIKI: My understanding is, is that

7
8

he would want to see this bill passed out without his

9

amendment and get input from the Administration, and, if

10

they have no objections, then he will make the amendment

11

at first reading.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI: I -- I guess we should check

14

with Corporation Counsel if this is a substantive

15

change.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.

17

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: (Inaudible).

18

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No. Amendment, yeah.

19

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I didn't think

20

so. He wanted to amend it now.

21

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?

22

CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh.

23

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I -- I wanted to amend

24
25

it now. So -CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh, you wanted to.
Tonya McDade, CSR, RPR, CRR, CBC
tmcdadecsr@gmail.com

PS 1/13/10

1

65

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: -- when you proposed

2

the passing of this particular bill, then, during

3

discussion, I was gonna do the amendment.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh, okay.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI: The Chair apologizes.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Yeah. And,

8

Mr. Chairman, being that I had not completed, you know,

9

making my concerns or -- or, you know, discussion to

10

you, I also, wherever appropriate, would like to propose

11

an amendment having to do with allowing five percent of

12

the affordable housing component, the potential to be

13

built outside of the community planned region. And you

14

tell me when you wanna discuss that or when you want me

15

to make that proposal.

16
17

CHAIR NISHIKI: I think we would need to have
a discussion on it before you make an amendment.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI: Because I would not want to

20

have that part of this discussion in an amendment. So I

21

think that --

22

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So --

23

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- if this is something that

24

this Committee wishes to look at today, then we should

25

have that discussion.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Because if

2

we're gonna take action today, then the -- and if the

3

amendment isn't done today, it would have to be done

4

before first reading and second reading? Is that what

5

you're saying?

6

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman? Oh, okay.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI: Do you want to speak to it?

8

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, if -- if I can

9

-- if Member Medeiros doesn't mind, this is only the

10

first step, like you say, in regards to looking at the

11

Workforce Housing Policy. And the first step that you

12

took was reducing the requirements. And you're gonna be

13

reviewing the total policy. And -- and part of the

14

policy which I think should be reviewed, you know,

15

exactly what Member Medeiros is talking about, and the

16

other components in regards to how do we handle, you

17

know, things like, okay, I'm gonna be providing in-lieu

18

cash, you know, things like that. And -- and it's part

19

of the policy. At the time that we come to that, then

20

we can make those amendments in regards to adding, you

21

know -- or, you know, discussing what Member Medeiros is

22

requesting, providing affordable housing outside of the

23

community plan area to different community plan areas.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.

25

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: In this portion of the
ordinance is not where it should be addressed.

3

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Exactly.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI: Similarly, with the lead

5

concerns that Sol and, I think, Mr. Victorino and some

6

of you other Members were --

7

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.

8

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- concerned about.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, Mr. Chair,

10

that's why I wanted your direction on where you thought

11

it was appropriate for me to do that. And if it's at a

12

later -- later stage of our review of the policy, then

13

that's fine. I only brought it up because it seemed to

14

be connected to off-site component that we're discussing

15

today. Yeah.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you. Any other

17

discussion in regard to Mr. Medeiros' looking at the

18

off-site? Mr. Kaho'ohalahala?

19

COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. Thank

20

you, Chair. And -- and I would -- just wanted to

21

support that because if -- if this is the section in

22

which we are creating definitions for off-site, then --

23

what, I think, Member Medeiros is trying to move forward

24

is the -- also the kind of testimony that was given

25

concerning creating a five percent in areas that were
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1

totally away from the off-site. So -- so would this not

2

be the appropriate place to do a definition?

3

CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. Sol, to answer that

4

question, I would have a hard time, again, having this

5

discussion without the Administration here. And in

6

regards to the off-site and -- and moving it to these

7

other areas. And that is my concern.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.

9

CHAIR NISHIKI: And so, as I said, we can look

10

at those kinds of amendments with Administration, but I

11

would feel uncomfortable (inaudible) that portion out

12

today.

13

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.

15

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's fine.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other comments?

17

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No. Wait -- waiting

18

for your recommendation, Chair.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But Joe gotta make

21
22

one -CHAIR NISHIKI: Chair would recommend that we

23

pass out a Bill for an Ordinance Amending the

24

Residential Workforce Housing Requirements as stated on

25

the December 9th, 2009 communication to this Committee.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman, I move

2

that the proposed bill entitled "A Bill for an Ordinance

3

Amending the Residential Workforce Housing Requirements"

4

be passed and move on for first reading.

5

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second the motion --

6

CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved --

7

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: -- Mr. Chair.

8

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- and second by

9

Mr. Pontanilla -- and seconded by Mr. Victorino to pass

10

out A Bill for an Ordinance Amending the Residential

11

Workforce Housing Requirements. Any discussion?

12
13

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman, and -and --

14

CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Pontanilla?

15

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: -- the reason why I

16

didn't mention about the filing of County Communication

17

is that you're gonna bring it back so that we can take a

18

look at the other parts of the ordinance.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI: Exactly.

20

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any discussion?

22

COUNCILMEMBER

23

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No, no need.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI: Joe, you're gonna make an

25

: (Inaudible).

amendment now?
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Oh, yeah.

2

Mr. Chairman, at this time I'd like to amend, on Page 2,

3

Item 2(a), to amend the 40 percent to 50 percent of the

4

total number of on-site market rate units.

5

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I second the motion.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved and second to amend on

7

Page 2 --

8

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Off-site.

9

CHAIR NISHIKI: -- 2(a) to change the 40

10

percent to 50 percent. Any discussion?

11

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI: Seeing none, all those in

13

favor, say "aye".

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion

16

carried to the amendment, five ayes, two excused,

17

Members Johnson and Mateo.

18
19

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala, Medeiros,
Victorino, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and
Chair Nishiki.

20

NOES: None.

21

ABSTAIN: None.

22

ABSENT: None.

23

EXC.: Councilmembers Johnson and Mateo.

24

MOTION CARRIED.

25

ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Chair would now move to

2

passage of A Bill for an Ordinance Amending the

3

Residential Workforce Housing Requirement, as amended.

4

Any discussion? All those in favor, say "aye".

5

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion

7

carried, 5-0, two excused, Johnson and Mateo.

8

VOTE:

9

AYES: Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala, Medeiros,
Victorino, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and
Chair Nishiki.

10

NOES: None.

11

ABSTAIN: None.

12

ABSENT: None.

13
14
15

EXC.: Councilmembers Johnson and Mateo.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of bill, as

16
17

amended.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other discussion, Members,

18

in regards to any statement you'd like to make?

19

Mr. Victorino?

20

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, really not a

21

question, but a comment, Mr. Chair. I thank you for

22

your leadership. And there's a lot more work that needs

23

to be done. So let the community, the developers and

24

all involved, including FACE, know this is just one step

25

in many steps that we need to take. And you've provided
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1

that leadership. And I thank you for that. And we will

2

continue to follow you and give our recommendations.

3

And with their manao and yours and all of ours put

4

together, we'll come up with a very good affordable

5

housing policy that I think can be worked right now in

6

this economy. So thank you, Mr. Chair.

7
8
9

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other
comments? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.

10

Yeah. I, too, join my colleague in thanking you for

11

bringing this forward, and the urgency of moving this

12

along, in the review process of this policy. And, also

13

to thank organizations like FACE Maui for being here

14

this morning and for providing their testimony and --

15

and suggestions. But thank you, Mr. Chairman, that we

16

can move this along. Mahalo.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Gladys?

18

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, Chair. Thank you

19

very much. I, too, would like to thank you, as a

20

Non-Voting Member of the Committee, for the courtesies

21

afforded to me. And I certainly appreciate the hard

22

work that this Committee's trying to do to get

23

affordable housing built. Thank you.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?

25

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
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1

Thank you very much for, you know, bringing this

2

forward. Also, you know, for the people that came out

3

and testified and -- and, you know, gave us their

4

opinion. In regards to what you trying to do for this

5

County, by reducing from 40 to 25 percent, you know, at

6

least it gives the development community a chance to

7

really weigh into, you know, providing affordable

8

housing here in -- in Maui County. I know that some of

9

the development community had even wanted us to go even

10

lower, but I think 25 percent as a number is a working

11

number. Thank you.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. And -- and -- and

13

the Chair would like to thank you, Mr. Franco, and

14

members of your parish for coming and -- and helping us

15

today. But, mostly, I wanna thank my Staff because I

16

think that they've really given me all the information

17

needed to communicate to you Members. So, again, my

18

Staff, mahalo. Thank you, Kimberly. And, hopefully,

19

you'll have a beautiful baby in March.

20

With that, this meeting is adjourned.

21

...(gavel)...

22

ADJOURN: 10:52 a.m.
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